
  City Council Report 
 
Date: February 8, 2021 

To: City Council 

Through: Michael Kennington, Deputy City Manager/Chief Financial Officer 

From: Edward Quedens, Business Services Director 
 Matt Bauer, Procurement Administrator 

Subject: Purchase of a Coiled Pipe Dispensing Trailer (Addition) for the Energy 
Resources Department as requested by the Fleet Services Department 
(Citywide)  

 
Recommendation 
 
Council is requested to approve the award as recommended. 
 
The Fleet Services and Energy Resources Departments and Purchasing recommend 
authorizing the purchase with Scheele Engineering Corporation dba SECOR at $63,770.68. 
 
Background / Discussion 
 
This purchase will provide a coiled pipe dispensing trailer for Energy Resources Gas 
Construction Crews. 
 
Purchase Information 
 
Action:  Award 
Procurement Type:  Request for Bids 
Contract Number:  2021027 
Local Consideration:  Not applicable as there were no Mesa responses 
Protests Received:  None 
Initial Contract Term:  Two years 
Possible Renewals:  Up to a maximum of one year, renewals subject to Administrative 

review and approval  
Funding Source:  Energy Resources Department through the Utility Replacement 

Extension and Renewal Fund 
 
Bid or Proposal Responses 
 
Scheele Engineering Corporation dba  
 SECOR $60,388.90 (Recommended) 

Houston, TX 
 
Non-Responsive 

PLCS, LLC – Mt. Laurel, NJ 
Technology International, Inc. – Lake Mary, FL 
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AWARD RECOMMENDATION 

Quantity 1 - Tandem Axle Heavy Duty Coiled Pipe Dispensing Trailer, per Contract 
2021027 
 
Base $60,388.90 
5.6% Use Tax $3,381.78 
Total $63,770.68 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


